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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES 

July 28, 2021 

 
Chairman Paight called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. Selectman Nelson was 
present. Also in attendance were Ellen Smith, Town Administrator and DPW Director 
Craig Cashman.   
 
Several members of the public joined the meeting to discuss the flooding and 
damage that occurred as a result of the July 17 – 18, 2021 rain event.   
 
Just before this meeting, Senator Jay Kahn called TA Smith to say he was unable to 
make the meeting and will reschedule for next Wednesday.  He did offer some 
suggestions for those with flooding damage which were passed on to members of 
the public in attendance. 
 
State Representative Jennifer Rhodes also joined the meeting.   
 
Members of the public explained property damage and are looking for assistance 
from the Town.  Chairman Paight told the group that there are no answers right now 
and the Town does not perform work on private property.  NH Homeland Security 
Emergency Management are asking that those with damage to call 211.   
 
Members of the Public left at 11:10 am and Ms. Rhodes left shortly thereafter. 
 
Director Cashman reported that the new truck will be ready shortly.  Woodland Court 
is done and they are currently waiting on the results of the second bacteria test , the 
first one was clean. All significant road washout has been temporarily fixed.  The 
trench around the perimeter of the basement at the FFL is filled with silt and not 
operating properly.  He advised the Library Director to have the trench cleaned out 
and to have a plumber come in and fix the seepage around the sewer pipe. 
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Selectman Nelson moved and Chairman Paight seconded a motion to approve the July 
29, 2021 Accounts Payable Register in the amount of  $262,621.70, the Payroll Check 
Register in the amount of $246.52 and the Direct Deposit Register in the amount of 
$11,373.43 motion passed unanimously. 
 
The Board agreed to meet every Wednesday at 10:00 am for the month of August. 
 
Selectman Nelson moved and Chairman Paight seconded a motion to adjourn the 
meeting at 12:05 pm, motion passed unanimously. 
  
Respectfully submitted   
Ellen Smith, Town Administrator 


